## Hamlin Town Board Meeting June 12, 2017

The Hamlin Town Board held their regular scheduled meeting in the Hamlin Town Hall located at 1658 Lake Road, Hamlin, New York. The meeting was called to order at 7 pm by Supervisor Peters. The locations of the fire exits and defibrillator were explained for those present. Everyone was invited to participate in the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silence for the deceased residents of Hamlin.. Invocation by Pastor Miller.

Present: Councilperson Jason Baxter, Councilperson Jennifer Voelkl, Councilperson Martin Maier, Councilperson Dave Rose and Supervisor Eric Peters.

Also present: Highway Superintendent Steve Baase, Building Inspector Code Enforcement Officer Cheryl Pacelli, Deputy Town Clerk and Senior Consultant Michelle Johnson, Librarian Kay Hughes-Dennett, Recreation Director Anke Applebaum, and Pastor Miller.

Residents: Joe DeMarco, Honey and Frank DeLapa, Doug and Barb Garrison, Rick Wright, Kevin Noon, Leslie Tandler, George Bott, John Erhart, Brad and Andrea Tomaszewski, Bob Jones, Wallace Hamilton, Patricia Young, Dottie Butcher, Cindy Lutwiller, Mark, Debra, Patrick and Courtney Shores, Nancy Achler, Jon Healey, Sandy Jordan, John Connors and Dave and Maura Smith.

## **PUBLIC FORUM**

Honey DeLapa of 5728 West Wautoma Beach

She would like to discuss the Lakeshore. She would like to publicly thank Steve Baase for all the work he has done and all the help he has given when needed. She has not seen anyone else come view the lakeshore and lend moral support. Both Supervisor Peters and Councilperson Rose indicated that they have been down to the lakeshore talking to people, but were not going door to door, just addressing those out and about. She indicated that she has called the Town to ask for help moving the sand bags and get pumping like other towns that they have heard are getting help. They have a petition with signatures requesting permit fees to be waived for them so they can try and fix their properties.

Supervisor Peters indicated for the record that he has been going down on a regular bases and have spoken to several people regarding the lake issues and there have been government officials that have also come in to the Town and viewed the issues.

#### Kevin Noon of 7622 Newco Drive

He would like to talk about the human side of things. When you live at the lake you worry. The rest of the world seems content while we are suffering. The Lake level has not gone down in 5 weeks. Today was the highest it has been. They don't know what to do, the stench is awful and they are cancelling events and they want to know what the Town could help with. They would like to join a lawsuit and write a letter. They also would like the Town to look into lowering the property values by at least 20 percent.

Leslie Tandler of 7628 Newco Drive

He is not getting lake issues, he is flooded by the creek behind him. Back in 1973, the Army Corps of Engineers put in two sluthways to drain when there was a gigantic flood. Is there anything the Town could do to open these up again. He would like the creek and lake levels to be researched.

Councilperson Rose wanted to state some background that the DEC was down there in the past to make sure it was attainable for fire protection and the Town was unable to touch the land as it was State and Federal wetland. They put a pond in the wetlands to satisfy DEC but it was not done by the Town.

Mark and Debra Shores of 8054 Newco submitted a prepared statement:

To say that these past months dealing with flooding and erosions on Lake Ontario have been difficult is a gross understatement with no end in sight.

We appreciate the work that has been done thus far by Steve Baase and Supervisor Peters.

We had requested a large quantity of sand bags needed to stop further erosion as we have lost over 11,000 square feet of land to date. While sandbags were readily available Steve shared that he was limited as to what he could deliver due to available man power within his department.

We are asking that during the state of emergency more personnel be hired to help Steve meet the needs of all Hamlin residents.

Our other big concern is the easement issue. We share our neighbor's frustrations concerning property flooding with each rainfall and lake storm.

The water on the west side of our property, which has been used for years as a runoff water collection area, has been level with the lake and while we discussed with Steve the possibility to dig out an area if he felt that it would drain, we both agreed that it would back drain making the flooding worse. Earlier this spring we spent considerable time digging trenches, our efforts were futile as it was blocked with stone within hours. Of note: the area where a pipe was placed on our property many years ago IS NOT where the easement for drainage is.

Meanwhile the neighborhood runoff water drains into our land due to the runoff collection area on the west side of our property being filled to capacity. The major majority of our property has been flooded over a month, some areas are two feet deep other area are 6 inches of muck rendering it unusable. Thi8s weekend's hot weather has compounded the problem. The standing water is beginning to smell and there was a huge influx of bugs and mosquitoes. If this continues our properties could become a health hazard. We have run pumps 24 hours a day for over 3 weeks in an effort to drain some of this water and help our neighbors property as well. Since this water collection area cannot drain at this time, as temporary solution, we requested the town to ask for pumps to be placed at this water collection area. We are asking you, the town board, to continue to move forward in resolving this state/town drainage easement issue, so that the town could install a permanent efficient drainage system that will benefit the entire neighborhood.

In conclusions these are the three goals that we hope to accomplish.

- 1. Accessibility to sandbags as needed. No one in this emergency situation should be limited to available sandbags. We are sandbagging only to preserve our shoreline and homes.
- 2. Short-term solution to drainage- Pumps, to quickly drain the water collection area.

3. Long –term solution to drainage-Resolve the easement issue. Senator Joseph Robach's office is aware of this issue and is waiting to be contacted by town officials to work toward resolution. We are happy to work with town/state officials.

We look forward to hearing from you concerning these issues. Thank you.

#### Dr. John Eirhart of 7894 Newco

He has had to cancel his job to work on his house. He has a legal and a financial concern. He feels legally the joint commission has some responsibility and he would like to see a law suit filed against them. Financially he feels the property values will tank. They pay very high taxes and would like the town to look at it as the properties are not worth what they were 6 months ago.

# Bob Jones of 7561 Sandy Harbor

He would like to thank Steve Baase, he is wonderful and has been there every time I needed him. We see Steve mainly at our properties. He built a home on Sandy Harbor 16 months ago. His septic is now under water and his basement is full of water. They get 4-6 waves coming in and it demolishes property. He is sick and tired and has no direction. He has written to congress, Senators and even the President. The money that they have for grants has several qualifications to be met so that probably no one will actually qualify. They did not get time to prepare for this flooding with the IJC and the rain that has accumulated.

#### Leslie Tandler spoke again

He feels that other towns have forms and are giving help filling out the forms and he would like to know if help can be given in Hamlin and have a point person to go to for the help.

#### Bob Jones spoke again

Resolving issues have to be done together as neighbors if one builds something and the neighbors do not then it defeats the purpose.

#### Dr. Eirhart added

This is a tremendous burden with the deep significant damage as Home insurance and flood insurance is not paying anything and the quotes for things are astronomical.

#### Cindy Lutwiller of 5756 West Wautoma

She again would like to thank Steve for all the work he has done on the roads. Thank you for putting the jersey barrier on the Town property as it has helped the other properties. She has talked to everyone of the Board at one point or another about concerns. As residents the people need to come to more board meetings and express their opinions. We are fortunate for what help we have received but we need more and the residents need to be at the meetings expressing what the needs are.

#### Nancy Ackles of Newco

She had talked to the Supervisor about concerns and had no one call her back. Supervisor Peters responded that he had talked to her relative Jim and he indicated he was going to let her know the updates he had given him. He was sorry that it must not have been communicated back to her as he thought was going to happen.

Councilperson Voelkl stated that she lives on the lake and she shares in their frustration. She has a hose running through her living room that is part of her furniture now. It feels hopeless and no end in sight. She feels the neighborhoods are coming together and helping each other out. She indicated that she has personally written to the IJC and knows other board members have also to try and get resolution to the issue.

# Leslie Tandler spoke again

Does the town have a way to make all neighbors participate as Bob Jones indicated.

The Town Lawyer said the only way that could be a possibility is if a drainage district were being set up. DEC really is the one with jurisdictions not the Town.

#### Wayne Healy of Newco

He indicated that the emotional support from the Town is all good but not enough. He feels that the issues are correctible with easements and drainage that he feels the Town should set up.

Supervisor Peters wanted to indicate that there is no Town easement at Newco. We have checked the water level of the pond and it is within 2 inches of the Lake which means if you pump it will go right back in equalizing it. Superintendent Baase interjected that the creek and lake levels are the same. Pipes are under water and it creates a vicious circle. Supervisor Peters said that he has spoken to several State, County and Federal figures to assess the situation. They have been on the beaches and they see how bad the situation is, but no one has answers or money to give for it. There are bills at the Senate that they are trying to pass to give help. He has been posting on our website any good true information he gets to inform the residents of things they can do and what services we are able to provide. The situation changes almost daily and he has had plans in place that then get cancelled within an hour to do other issues that arise. We as a Town are doing all we can. The board members have all written letter expressing the displeasure of the IJC. A lawsuit is a long term solution but we are trying to take care of the current situation. They are posting accurate information on the website and consolidating the permit process. This has been a very expensive process for the town and there is no indication that it will be reimbursed. Other towns are spending in the hopes to get reimbursed, but we are a small town and don't have the money and reserves to take on that risk. We are running out of money and have to do some of the other jobs we have been given so that we can start getting money to continue to run the department with. We suffered over \$100,000 in Storm clean up damage and FEMA would not reimburse that. We received a double wammy with the Wind storm and then the Lake Level issues. Supervisor Peters tells everyone to keep accurate

records of receipts, pictures and log all that has been done in hopes that if they do decide to reimburse you will have all your paperwork to back up your financial needs.

# Kevin Noon spoke again

He asked if it sounds like the same thing will happen next year. Supervisor Peters indicated he can't answer that.

Councilperson Baxter indicated that as soon as the treaty was signed the lake levels started rising.

## Debra Shores spoke again

When will we hear about the short term goals and suggestions they have asked about. When will an easement be discussed.

Supervisor Peters indicated until the Lake drains you can't successfully pump

Superintendent Baase said there are pipes out there and not sure if they can be blocked to be able to pump.

Councilperson Baxter said that Parma brought in a pump on their side and as soon as it is stopped it all floods back in, unless a pump is running 24/7 it doesn't work.

# Wayne Healy spoke again

The extra water comes in to the land and fills the yards and ponds, a pump would be a short term help in this crisis situation.

#### Barb Garrison of Newco

She would like the Town to look into a plan of reducing tax assessments and this is very serious times and no one will want to purchase their properties.

Supervisor Peters indicated that the event is not over so we are not sure what the extent of the damage will be in the end. They will look into what can be done if anything regarding tax assessments.

#### Debra Shores spoke again

She wanted to know if they are in a process of getting a Town easement near her property.

Supervisor Peters indicated they are talking to the State and and will look into the easement as a future item but need to deal with the situations at hand right now. There are 339 houses that have had issues for more than 5 weeks and we are trying to catch up and do what we can. In the future the Army Corps of Engineers will be looking at the shoreline. He indicated that Steve has been doing a great job keeping up as much as he can with it all. The crowd applauded Steve for the work he has done.

Dottie Butcher of West Wautoma In 1973 gabions were put in, is that an option now.

Councilperson Baxter responded that the Army Corps will not do gabions anymore. He indicated that the reason they were prepared in 1973 is they had an indication this was going to happen and they were able to anticipate and plan, this time they did not have the forward knowledge. They do not like doing gabions anymore either.

Superintendent Baase indicated that the DEC said that the gabions are not strong enough and they do not like concrete either. They will only approve rock structures.

Bob Jones spoke again

I need to do what I need to do to protect my property.

Councilperson Rose indicated that in Orleans County they had a contractor that put an excavator in the Lake to put in rocks and the DEC make them to get it out as it was causing pollution.

Superintendent Baase said that some people were talking about getting a barge to do the work but not sure when it will be able to dock to accomplish it.

Councilperson Baxter indicated there are State and Federal wetlands on the Sandy Shore and the residents should come to the Conservation Board and then possibly go to DEC to work the issues. He himself also feels the pain living by the Lake and had has hand filled over 1,000 bags of sand to help the situation.

With no one else wishing to address the board, Supervisor Peters subsequently closed the forum at 8:17

The residents thanked the board for listening to them. The Board thanked the residents for coming in to express their concerns. Supervisor Peters reiterated that the Town website would be a point of contact for updates.

#### **APPROVAL OF TOWN BOARD MINUTES**

Resolution #135 Motion was made by Councilperson Maier, seconded by Councilperson Baxter requesting Town Board approval of the Town Board meeting minutes of May 24, 2017.

Polled Votes: Councilperson Baxter aye, Councilperson Voelkl aye, Councilperson Maier aye, Councilperson Rose aye, and Supervisor Peters aye. Motion carried.

#### **AUTHORIZATION OF PAYMENT OF BILLS**

Resolution #136 Motion was made by Councilperson Maier, seconded by Councilperson Voelkl requesting the Town Board approval of the authorization of payment of bills from their respective funds.

MONTHLY TOTALS	TOWN OF HAMLIN			Abstract: 6
ACCOUNT	VOUCHER#	AMOUNT	ACCOUNT TOTALS	
General  Account Total	2017-0623 to 2017-0626 2017-0678 to 2017-0722	3486.84 19512.67	\$	22,999.51
Library  Account Total	2017-0631 2017-0635 to 2017-0648	152.06 3727.69	\$	3,879.75
Highway Account Total	2017-0649 to 2017-0677	19684.36	\$	19,684.36
Sewer Account Total	2017-0627 2017-0634	94.14 44.08	\$	138.22
Light Account Total	2017-0628	1462.51	\$	1,462.51
Consolidate/Hml.Ken Account Total	2017-0633	11039.38	\$	11,039.38
Employees Trust  Account Total	2017-0619 2017-0620 to 2017-0621 2017-0629 to 2017-0630 2017-0632	1685.31 26293.19 369.76 1798.87	\$	30,147.13
Paychex Account Total	2017-0622	88.22	\$	88.22
Visa Charges	Krony's Build A Sign Facebook Ads Pic Monkey USA Archery Walmart Crown Awards	100.00 301.27 140.39 33.00 175.00 293.71 283.37		

Garden Factory	95.00
Auctions International	1881.00
Roy Teitsworth, Inc.	56.10

Account Total \$ 3,358.84

GRAND TOTAL: \$ 92,797.92

Polled Votes: Councilperson Baxter aye, Councilperson Voelkl aye, Councilperson Maier aye, Councilperson Rose aye, and Supervisor Peters aye. Motion carried.

## SUPERVISOR'S MONTHLY REPORT HAS BEEN ACKNOWLEDGED AND FILED

#### **CORRESPONDENCE**

- a. C-Zone news  $\frac{5}{24}/17$
- b. Leveler -5/29, 6/5
- c. Construction News Reel –5/23, 5/31
- d. Please attend sessions for Local Government Executives at NYS Cyber Security Conference
- e. Fishery Advisory Board 6/12
- f. HR Alert NYS Paid Family Leave Update: Employee Premium Rate Has Been Released
- g. Monroe County Hazard Mitigation Plan
- h. Reminder! Join us for the 2017 Campaign Celebration on Thursday June 22
- i. Davis-Howland Oil Corp. Site (Rochester) State Superfund Site Boundary Has Been Modified
- j. Empire Center E-newsletter May 2017
- k. RG&E News Release
- 5 & 15 Flint Street Site Public Comment Invited on Proposed Clean up; Public Meeting Announced
- m. Funding Available Great Lakes Nature Based Shoreline Projects
- n. Training
- o. Governor Cuomo Announces Route 531 Intersection Upgrades in Monroe County
- p. National Weather Service June 7
- q. HVA Minutes

#### CHERYL PACELLI TO APPROVE EMERGENCY CDC PERMITS FOR 90 DAYS

Resolution #137 Motion was made by Councilperson Baxter, second by Councilperson Rose to Authorize exempting conservation development permits for the repair of existing shoreline protection from the requirements for Planning Board and Zoning Board review and approval for a 90 day period commencing immediately, and authorizing the building inspector to administratively issue such permits during said 90 day period.

Polled Votes: Councilperson Baxter aye, Councilperson Voelkl aye, Councilperson Maier aye, Councilperson Rose aye and Supervisor Peters aye. Motion carried.

This allows the Building Inspector to issue the permits immediately for emergency repair only. If it is not an emergency then it has to go through the regular process. Permits will go for one year and can be renewed if needed.

#### **ADOPT MONROE COUNTY HAZARDOUS MITIGATION PLAN**

Resolution #138 Motion was made by Councilperson Maier, second by Councilperson Rose to Adopt the Monroe County Hazardous Mitigation Plan as follows:

**WHEREAS,** Monroe County Hazardous Mitigation Plan has been prepared in accordance with the Disaster Mitigation Act of 2000; and

**WHEREAS**, The Town of Hamlin has reviewed the Plan and affirms that the plan will be updated no less than every five years; and

**NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED**, by the Town Board that the Town of Hamlin adopts the Monroe County Hazardous Mitigation Plan.

Polled Votes: Councilperson Baxter aye, Councilperson Voelkl aye, Councilperson Maier aye, Councilperson Rose aye and Supervisor Peters aye. Motion carried.

#### **BUDGET TRANSFER**

Resolution #139 Motion was made by Councilperson Baxter, second by Councilperson Maier to Authorize the following budget transfer:

From Account 71540.44 Cable Special Projects to Account 3310.20 Signs for \$243.00.

Polled Votes: Councilperson Baxter aye, Councilperson Voelkl aye, Councilperson Maier aye, Councilperson Rose aye and Supervisor Peters aye. Motion carried.

# APPROVE A LAW AMENDING SECTION 442-3 TO PROVIDE SENIOR CITIZEN EXEMPTION FOR MEDICAL AND DRUG EXPENSES

Resolution #140 Motion was made by Councilperson Maier, seconded by Councilperson Voelkl, to approve a Law Amending section 442-3 of the Code of the Town Of Hamlin to provide that Certain Medical and Prescription Drug expenses be excluded from the income limitation for the Senior Citizen Real Property Tax Exemption.

Polled Votes: Councilperson Baxter aye, Councilperson Voelkl aye, Councilperson Maier aye, Councilperson Rose aye and Supervisor Peters aye. Motion carried.

Councilperson Voelkl asked who would decide what exemptions would be made. The Assessor would administer the exemptions. It was discussed that certain criteria would have to be met such as they have to be on enhanced star program which shows the income level and it has to be approved insurance procedures that are just not fully covered by their insurance and they had to pay out of pocket. She indicated she had discussed with the Assessor and it appears that worse case scenario would be 3-5,000 if everyone eligible would be able to get their full limit exempted.

#### **DISCUSSION**

Superintendent Baase has asked the board to revisit his budget for signs next year. He does not need to use the full amount in there and that money could be used better other places. Right now that account is being used for signs for all the departments and should be lessened.

## **REPORTS**

Councilperson Baxter reported on the following:

- Ambulance They have started the partnership with COVA to improve their response rate during the hours of 6 AM and 6 PM. This should allow them to get more money and have a better response rate. Some of the volunteers have become COVA members.
- Hilton Parma Fire District Carnival will be held July 12 15. They will be having Charlie Daniel's Band at their Carnival this year.
- Dog Control A parma dog had to be euthanized.

# Councilperson Voelkl reported on the following:

- Zoning They had one item for a sign that ended up not needing a variance.
- Chamber of Commerce They had the Awards dinner and Peter Miles from the Hilton Family Pharmacy was the Business Man of the year and Heinrich Collision received the Business of the year. They are revising the material and she would like to get it out to Hamlin Businesses to join.
- She attended the Memorial Day celebration at the VFW where there was an essay winner of a scholarship that spoke at it.

## Councilperson Rose reported on the following:

- Planning The Alpaca shop looking for an SUP. Single lot subdivision on Route 18 east of Wiler Road. Foxfield Farm to get a SUP to sell nursery plants. Woodworking shop at 47 King Street. A SUP for a small repair shop at 2159 Redman Road. 7016 and 7008 Benedict Beach for Conservative Corridor Permits.
- The Seniors went on a trip to Canada and got held up at the border, but it was a real good trip, but did not make it back in time for Library meeting.

# Councilperson Maier reported on the following:

- Hamlin-Morton-Walker Fire District 431 Calls to date. They will be modifying the tanker with a new pump so it will be out of service for a couple of weeks. There was discussion of renumbering trucks, but not for sure yet.
- Conservation Five referrals on Benedict Beach to remove stones from pond and to put rocks on shoreline
- Court he attended some sessions and everything is going good.

# Town Clerk, Kathi Rickman reported on the following:

Wheel Fest went off with a bang. Great crowd and good weather. Thank you to Marty and
Michelle for the help they gave. Thank you very much to Steve for all the things that he did to
make it go off so well.

Highway Superintendent Steven Baase reported on the following:

- Flowers were finally delivered so they will be planted this week at the various locations along with the colored stones and shrubs.
- Trying to get all the Parks mowed with all the wet areas. Grass gets tall but can't get to it with the wetness and they are trying to keep all the fields up for Recreation games.
- He has torn apart 16 catch basins and more have to be taken care of.
- They have county jobs, Parma jobs to do and paving jobs to get done.
- People have been putting brush in roads and they have tried to get that taken care of so it does not cause traffic issues.
- He has been taking complaints from the Country Creek Pond that the water level is going down.
- He is walking a tight rope trying to do a balancing act to take care of all sides of the Town and they are doing their best in these extraordinary circumstances.
- If they order in a pump through the State they will have to man it all the time as once they get it going it can't stop and it will need personnel to fill with gas and it will be very expensive.
  - Councilperson Maier indicated it is an unusual year, nobody predicted this would happen and how it would affect everyone.
  - Supervisor Peters indicated that he needs to weigh what he needs and if he has the resources to do it before he sets it up.
- Sandbags He has had to set a limit on how many bags each person gets. The limit will be 2500 per property. Residents need to take care of their property themselves. He will deliver sandbags if they still have not reached the limit of 2500. He does not want people coming to the highway department to pick them up.
  - O Supervisor Peters indicated that he has to do what he needs to do for the Town overall. Also some have asked what to do with the sandbags when it is over. They can slice the bags and put the sand on their property to try and help build back up if needed, but we will not be taking the sandbags back.
- Superintendent Baase realizes that the Shores have given verbal permission to do what he needs to do to help the drainage on their property, but he does not want to do anything on their property until they have it in writing. He would also like to be part of the discussion on their future easement.

Building Inspector, Cheryl Pacelli reported the following:

124 permits issued from 5/8/2017 - 6/12/2017

Permit cost received: \$5,948.48 Permit valuation: \$1,150,601.80

10 permits have been closed. 478 Phone calls into the office

Sent out 18 violation notices for various code violations and complaints. The majority were for lawn mowing and junk vehicles

Continue to assist residents of the lakeshore with the permit process for the DEC and the Town.

Hamlin Meadows is planning a street sale/garage sale for July 29. An operating permit will be issued for the purpose of notifying the fire department of the added traffic in the area. Participated in a fire inspection of the empty locations in Tops Plaza with Fire Marshal.

An Attorney for the Schwartz property contacted asking about zoning a house to commercial for some retail space. The Town is not interested in spot zoning, however where they are located it might be able to be extended to a district area that is already commercial there. This will have to be looked into.

Senior Consultant Michelle Johnson reported on the following:

- Senior Month had 115 members in attendance at the catered lunch
- They went on their Canada trip and got held up at the border due to some busses in front of them and got back in town 2 hours later than expected but they had a great trip.

Fire Marshal Ron Bragg was not present but sent a report on the following: Fire Marshal Actives May 06, 2017 – June 01, 2017

Personal visits in or out of office.	2
Phone calls	33
Approved Permits Wheel fest	1
Fire Inspections	8
Follow up fire inspections	1
Scheduled Fire Inspections	15
Residential complaints	2
Town monthly 37 Fire Extinguisher Inspections	
NYS Training	24 hrs
mailings	19

Total 62.75 hrs 258.75 hrs YTD 242.3 miles 578.10 miles YTD

Assessor Dan Stanford was not present but sent a report on the following:

- 2017 Roll has been completed and the legal notice has been posted.
- Our level of assessment should remain at 100% as per NYS Real Property.
- After the County prints the 2017 Final roll the 2018 roll will be started.
- Assessor's Annual Report will be available in July.
- Our office will be assisting the Genesee/Fingerlakes Regional Planning Office with the 2020 Census.

Recreation Director Anke Applebaum reported on the following:

• Concession Stand is now open 5:30 – 7:30 Monday through Thursday for the month of June and July.

- She is working hard on setting up the Scream Fest from noon -6:00 PM. There has been a great response so she may try and add fireworks and needs to get the details on how to get that approved and set up.
- She will be making some changes with the Youth Group.
- Volunteer Appreciation will be held on July 14.
- Registrations for Summer camp have been going good with old new and returning from the past people.
- Movie night is June 23 and they will due a dry run this week to make sure that it goes off without a glitch.

# Librarian Kay Hughes reported on the following:

- Book sale went well and what was left will be given to the Monroe County Library System.
- They helped with advertising the Wheel Fest on their sign.
- They are having good numbers go through and the Summer Reading program will start at the end of the month. Susan Carlson is doing a great job setting up all the programs.

## **Supervisor Eric Peters**

- He attended the Memorial Day Celebration.
- He attended the Wheel Fest and that went well.
- Excellus is only asking for a 7.5% increase this year instead of the normal double digits increase.

#### **ADJOURNMENT**

A motion was made by Councilperson Rose, seconded by Supervisor Peters to Adjourn the meeting at 9:20 pm as all business had been concluded.

Polled votes: Councilperson Baxter aye, Councilperson Voelkl aye, Councilperson Maier aye, Councilperson Rose aye and Supervisor Peters aye. Motion Carried

Respectfully submitted,

Kathi A. Rickman, MMC Hamlin Town Clerk